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FOR RELEASE June 3, 2025 

Town of Cedarburg Announces Launch of a  

Capital Fundraising Campaign for the Korb Sports Complex 
 
The Korb Sports Complex in the Town of Cedarburg has been the home to Cedarburg Little League and other Town 
recreation programs since the complex opened in 2020. The Town committed $1.6 million and received generous 
donations from other members of the greater Cedarburg area to make the Korb Sports Complex possible.  In addition to 
the 1,000+ children the Town has in recreation programming annually, the Korb Sports Complex has received community 
rental use by numerous local youth organizations such as the Cedarburg Mercs, Bigler Sports, Jr. Chinooks, Velocity 
Softball, Washington County Homeschool Association, Athlete Performance, I AM Volleyball Club, and more. 
 
In order to better serve the growing user base of the complex, the Town is seeking to raise funds to make additional 
infrastructure improvements. The primary improvement seeks funding for a pavilion/restroom building that would also 
house a concession stand that can be rented out for birthday parties and other smaller events while providing shaded 
areas.  Along with the pavilion/restroom facility, the Town is seeking funds for the paving of the gravel parking areas 
and south driveway, electrical service to the four north little league fields for the use of electric pitching machines, turf 
for the hitting tunnels, and a separate open-air pavilion located between the Little League Fields and T-Ball Fields. 
 
The fundraising goal is just over $1.3 million to complete all of the projects.  As funds are raised, the Town will seek 
bids to complete the work at the direction of the Town Board.  These projects would provide: better access to the complex 
while decreasing maintenance of the parking areas; permanent ADA compliant restroom facilities; shade for participants 
and spectators; concessions facilities; and a rentable open-air space with access to a kitchen to host seasonal birthday 
parties, graduation parties or other gatherings and flexibility for youth programming. 
 
A rendering of the pavilion/restroom building was provided to the Town by Design 2 Construct as an in-kind donation.  
The rendering and possible design of the facility can be found on the Town website landing page for the campaign at: 
https://www.townofcedarburgwi.gov/korb-capital-campaign/  Donations of all sizes are accepted.  Those looking to 
make smaller donations can do so via the donation link on the campaign website.  Those interested in larger donations 
should reach out to Paul Jungbauer, who can also furnish a letter for tax purposes.  
 
For more information on the project, please contact Paul Jungbauer, Director of Parks & Recreation for the Town of 
Cedarburg at 262-377-4509, or email pjungbauer@townofcedarburgwi.gov. 
 
 
Town of Cedarburg, Wisconsin 
The Town of Cedarburg, which is home to Wisconsin’s last covered bridge, strives to maintain its rural charm and high‐quality of life 
while balancing growth and progress. The Town is located in Ozaukee County. For more information, visit www.townofcedarburgwi.gov 
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